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 Ted Hill-Tout 

As you read through the history of the Victoria Camera Club, the name Ted Hill-Tout 
keeps cropping up.  He was there at the founding meeting in 1944, and then, as we 
follow the club through its fifty years we keep seeing Ted’s name!  Even today he is one 
of our main resource people, and his memory and records have proven invaluable in 
the production of the 50th Anniversary Book.


Ted has been President on two different occasions over the years (1948 and 1953).  He 
assisted during the ‘Salon Years’ and has given numerous workshops and chaired the 
Print Clinic for many years.  A natural teacher, Ted could just open a book containing 
photographs and then hold a most interesting and educational evening of discussion 
based on those pictures!


In collaboration with President Frank Turner, Ted initiated the new format for ‘Close-Up’ 
and was its Editor for three years.  He ran dark-room classes for many years and his 
‘How to’ articles have started many members on the road to new enthusiasms!


